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Hapton Annual Parish Council Meeting 
 

Monday, 11th May 2015 
 

Present:  Councillor Birbeck (in the Chair) and Councillors Butterfield, Charlton, Downham, 
Kayley and Lakeland. 

 
Others: Borough Council Joanne Greenwood, County Councillor Marcus Johnston, Michael 

Greenwood (Lengthsman) and Steve Watson (Clerk). 
 
Annual Parish Council Meeting Agenda 
 
15/16/001 Election of Chair for 2015 
 
 It was proposed that Councillor Birbeck is appointed as Chair for 2015. 
 
 RESOLVED: That Councillor Birbeck is appointed as Chair for 2015. 
 
 Councillor Birbeck took the Chair. 
 
15/16/002 Election of Vice-Chair for 2015 
 
 It was proposed that Councillor Kayley is appointed as Vice-Chair for 2015. 
 
 RESOLVED: That Councillor Kayley is appointed as Vice-Chair for 2015. 
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15/16/003 To elect to the vacancy on the Parish Council 
 
 It was proposed that Borough Councillor Joanne Greenwood is co-opted to the Parish 

Council. 
 
 RESOLVED: That Joanne Greenwood is co-opted to the Parish Council. 
 
 Councillor Greenwood was invited to join the top table. 
 
15/16/004 Apology for absence and reasons given 
 
 Apologies were submitted on behalf of Borough Councillor Jean Cunningham. 
 
15/16/005 Minutes of the last Annual Parish Council meeting held on the 12th May 2014. 

 
The minutes of the last meeting were submitted for approval as a correct record. 

 
 RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on the 

12th May 2014 are approved as a correct record. 
 
15/16/006 Chairs Report for 2014-15 
  
 Councillor Birbeck reported that it had been a good twelve months. There had been 

another successful year of fundraising for the bonfire and Christmas fireworks. 
Councillor Joanne Greenwood was thanked for all the work she put into the recreation 
ground and football pitches during the year, for getting involved in the wind farm 
funding and putting in applications. The Easter Fayre was a big success with many 
‘out of towners’ attending, unfortunately the Memorial Fayre was cancelled due to the 
weather. The Parish Council has now raised a precept and appointed a Lengthsman. 

 
 The Chair’s Annual Report was approved. 
 

15/16/007 To receive the Annual Return and end of Year Accounts for 2014-15 

 

 The Annual Return and end of year accounts were submitted to the meeting. 

 

 RESOLVED: That the Annual Return and end of year accounts are approved. 

 

 The Clerk was thanked for all the work done in 2014-15. 

 

15/16/008 Date of next meeting 

 

 Date of the next Annual Parish Council meeting Monday 9th May 2016 at the 
Community Room, Ruskin Grove.  

 


